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PAST CLUB PRESIDENTS

As we approach our 40th Anniversary,
thought it might be fun to look back at
who served as President and some inter-
esting things that occurred during their
terms. You will see more in our 40th
Anniversary Book at our dance on
January 27, 2018. The original planning
committee for our Club was Gerald
Quinn, Patrick Talty, Cliff Faudree and
Jack Carroll. In January 1978, prior to
the Super Bowl, they held the first orga-
nizational meeting of what is now the
Irish American Club East Side.

Gerald Quinn 1978-79
The first decision was to establish our
General Membership meetings on the
second Monday of every month and the
Executive Board meetings the last
Monday of every month.

William Carney 1979-1980
The membership continued to grow and
the Club relocated to the Elk's Lodge in
Euclid which also provided us with a
kitchen facility. The Schanachie had
become our monthly newsletter.

William Homan 1980-82

The building committee was realigned
to become the financial planning com-
mittee. Its purpose was to determine the
feasibility of property and plan the
financial growth to achieve the goal of
securing our own building.
On Monday, October 21, 1981 the gen-
eral membership overwhelmingly
approved the purchase of our current
building and on November 15 our newly
formed construction committee began to
transform the purchased furniture store
into our present home.

Michael (Mickey) Coyne 1982-84
Federal funds, available for the renova-
tion of storefronts, were used to re-face
our clubhouse. At the same time plans
were begun to renovate the lower level.

Gerald Quinn 1984-85
Our new Dublin style pub and cabaret
rooms were dedicated on May 18, 1985.
Entertainment continued to expand.

Michael Coyne 1985-87
Membership climbed to over 3,000. The
Padraic Pearse Center was established
and our Ladies Drill Team was formed.

Helen Bacon 1987-88
Helen was the first female President. On
Sunday, September 27, 1987 the Padraic
Pearse Center officially opened their
library.

Michael Coyne 1988-1990
Our Club picnic was held at the AMLA
grounds. Irish entertainment was provid-
ed by such groups as Dermot Henry,
Cahal Dunne, Brendan Boyer and many
more.

Patrick Coyne 1990-92
Our "Adopt a Chair" program was
formed to help with replacement of
chairs at a cost of $15,500 for 700 chairs.
By September 1991, $12,894.00 had
been raised, and at the culmination of the
program an anonymous donation of
$10,000.00 was received.

Phil Walsh 1992-93
A new fundraiser was adopted - the St.
Patrick's Day Raffle with an initial profit
of $29,060.00.

Patrick Coyne 1993-94
Our Corned Beef Dinner crew served
700 dinners. The Padraic Pearse Center
had their first Silent Auction Spring
Fling.

Jim Heckman 1994-96
The membership approved the new posi-
tion of Club bookkeeper to assist the
Treasurer. Our Club was host to the
United Irish Societies Annual Parade
Awards Banquet.

Debbie Hanson 1996-98
A celebration of the 20th Anniversary of
the Club included a Memorial Mass and
Champagne Breakfast on the morning of
January 24 followed by a dance that
evening. The highlight of the day was the
ceremony of the burning of the mort-
gage.

Michael Coyne 1998-2000
A quilting guild, the "Celtic Threaders"
was formed. Proceeds of $3,800.00 from
the rummage sale were used to help pur-
chase new uniforms for the Ladies Drill
Team.

Bruce Greig 2000-02
The Irish American East Side Pipe Band
was formed. Moving into the 21st centu-
1y, The Club created a website and the
Padraic Pearse Center renamed the
library "The Lonnie McCauley Library".

Linda Walsh

Linda Walsh 2002-04
The lower level remodeling was com-
pleted. 25th Anniversary celebrations
included a Memorial Mass and the
Anniversary Dance featuring Andy
Cooney.

Tim O'Brien 2004-06
Monthly Club Dinners, Rummage Sale
and Ladies Communion Breakfast con-
tinued to be well attended. The month of
May found us celebrating the 20th
Anniversary of the opening of the Pub.

Michael Coyne 2006-08
In February, the Club welcomed for the
first time "The Elders". The Padraic
Pearse Center offered a four-week
course on Irish History with Sister
Maureen Burke.

Patrick Coyne 2008-10
The Club celebrated Christmas in July
with a pig roast and chicken BBQ. In
May, membership approved a three-year
contract with Devring Catering.

Linda Walsh 2010-12
The Ladies Drill Team celebrated its
25th year of marching for the Club. We
welcomed the Wolf Tones in February.

Linda Burke 2012-14
Pub Entertainment, Chili Cook Offs and
Super Bowl parties continue at the Club.
More fundraisers were planned to
replenish the building fund.

Francis McGarry 2014-16
Building improvements were made with
the construction crew refinishing the
bars in the upper hall. The "O'Brien-
Campbell Patio" was opened and the
Bluestone Division of the Ancient Order
of Hibernians established monthly
meetings at the Club.

Kevin McCluskey 2016-18
Our current President, in his second
term is hard at work. This year he organ-
ized "Thirsty Thursdays" on the
O'Brien-Campbell Patio. The fun
evenings were a huge success and
brought many members together and
allowed them to show off their cooking
skills. Progress is also being made by
Kevin and company to update some of
our equipment throughout the Club.
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“STEAK SHOOT” COUNTDOWN & FINALE

Pat Dowd

November 16 was the final night of this “Steak Shoot”
series. Everyone who came was hoping to be a “big winner”
of steaks and cash.

Starting the night off was Carolyn McFaul, Mary
McCluskey, (who also won $5 for winning in 5 numbers or
less), Mary Ann Boos, and Stephen Pyle. Set 2 made win-
ners of Kathy Dowd, Kathy Foster, Sue Murphy (plus $5),
and Amy Bopp.

Set 3 was exciting for some first-time winners — Victoria
Baioni, who won twice, and Sophia Thornhill. Ann Turk and
Mary Alice Curran completed that set. Then it was on to Set
4 where Ann Turk won again, followed by Jean Walsh, Tom
Curran, and Susie Cooper.

Intermission meant it was time for refreshments and the
final purchase of tickets for the “Holiday Cash” drawing, so
the activity was brisk as everyone wanted more tickets.

Back to the regular games we went so that Tom Curran,
Dave Rowell, Judy Sullivan, and Stephen Pyle could win
their steaks.

Set 6 winners were Susie Cooper, Sharon Kane, Donna
Baioni, Jean Walsh and Ann Turk. The Bonus rounds were
won by Kathy Foster and Donna Baioni — four steaks each.
The next two Bonus winners were Patty Brown and Martha
Beck, who each won a 14-15 lb. turkey in time for
Thanksgiving.

Then it was time for the cash drawings and the first win-
ner was Merrie Pyle, who won $81, just in time for
Christmas shopping!

Our “Holiday Cash” lucky winners were: Martha Beck -
$200, Kathy Dietrick - $125, Mary Jo Gurry - $100, and sis-
ters, Helen Vura and Mary Joyce - $75. Congratulations to
all of our winners.

It was a fun night with many happy people going home as
winners of steaks, turkeys, and cash. We had another enjoy-
able “Steak Shoot” series, and will now take a break for the
winter months. See you in April.

The Padraic Pearse Center thanks all of you who played
the games for the past eight months and a big thank you to
Mary McCluskey and Judy Wade who were our very effi-
cient callers for this series. Thanks to Kathy Dowd, for sell-
ing the cards each month, and to the Gurry girls — Bree and
Maggie, Amy Bopp, and Rose Gentile for selling the
“Holiday Cash” and monthly drawing tickets. And we also
give a great big thank you to Sweetberry of Wickliffe for the
delicious, tender strip steaks that everyone loves.

BOOKBUZZ

Bonnie Easton

New titles for you in the New Year:

For the first installment of her new series Natchez Trace,
author Pam Hillman sets her romance, The Promise of
Breeze Hill, in her native Mississippi. The management of
the Breeze Hill plantation falls to Isabella Bartholomew after
the death of her brother. Connor O’Shea arrives from Ireland
in 1791 as an indentured carpenter to try to save enough
money to bring his two brothers to America. He assists his
mistress Isabella in trying to save the plantation, but are there
other forces at work who are trying to take control of her
property?

The Ghosts of Galway by Ken Bruen is the 13th edition
in his Jack Taylor mystery series. It was rated A- in
Entertainment Weekly’s best books and the Top Pick in
Mystery in the publication BookPage. A hard-boiled dis-
graced cop takes a job as a nightshift security guard. His
Ukrainian boss offers him an off-the-books assignment to
find The Red Book. This book of heresy is in the hands of a
rogue priest who left the Vatican and is hiding in Galway.
Just to complicate the situation, his old girlfriend walks back
into his life and turns out to be a part of the plot.

The Library at the Edge of the World: A Novel by Irish
author Felicity Hayes-McCoy tells the story of Hanna Casey.
She divorced her English husband for adultery five years ear-
lier and moved back to the West Coast of Ireland where she
grew up and moved in with her mother. Now, she drives a
bookmobile for a living. She feels that her life is going
nowhere and decides to renovate a cottage she inherited just
when local politics threaten go close the library. The neigh-
bors whom she has been ignoring since her return rally
around her to offer friendship and support.

Iconic Irish author Roddy Doyle offers his newest work,
Smile: A Novel. 1t is his first attempt at psychological sus-
pense as he tells the story of Victor. He meets an old class-
mate in a pub. He barely remembers him from the Christian
Brothers school, but he is motivated to relive painful memo-
ries and his regrets while reevaluating his life.

Happy Reading!

For more reading suggestions, check out padraicpearse-
center.weebly.com.

PADRAIC PEARSE BOOK DISCUSSION

We would love to have you join us in the New Year for our
lively discussion of books that help us to connect to our Irish
heritage. We meet the third Friday evening of each month at
7:15 in the Board Room. On January 19, we will be dis-
cussing a short book, Midwinter Break by Bernard
Maclaverty. A married couple from Northern Ireland, Gerry
and Stella, now live in Scotland. Their marriage is eroding.
Gerry is an alcoholic who works as architect and teases Stella
about her Catholic faith. They take a holiday in Amsterdam
to decide whether their marriage is worth saving.
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Our schedule for the first half of 2018:

January 19: Midwinter Break by Bernard Maclaverty

February 16: The Coroner’s Daughter: A Novel by
Andrew Hughes

March: No Meeting

April 28: Saints for All Occasions: A Novel by J.
Courtney Sullivan

May 18: To Be Determined

June 15: The Ninth Hour: A Novel by Alice McDermott

For updates on the book club and more reading sugges-
tions, check out padraicpearsecenter.weebly.com.

PADRAIC PEARSE CENTER
IS ON FACEBOOK

Check out the new Padraic Pearse Center Facebook Page at
http://facebook.com/padraicpearsecenter and click on LIKE
to follow our 2017 upcoming events, photos and more fun
stuff!

HE SAID...SHE SAID...
By Barbara Comiskey and the Membership

Thank you to Donna Baioni and Pam Curiela for help-
ing to decorate the upstairs hall and the Pub for Christmas.
You did a beautiful job, ladies.

Congratulations and best wishes to Elizabeth Marino on
her acceptance to Mercyhurst University. Congrats also go
out to Andrew Marino for achieving a 4.0 GPA in his first
quarter of 6th Grade.

Birthday greetings go out to Sandi Sakenes who will be
celebrating her day on January 4. We wish Linda Walsh a
very happy birthday as she will blow out the candles on
January 7. It’s the “BIG 75” for John Tigue on January 8.
Also celebrating his birthday on January 8 is Jeff Wade.
Finally, birthday cuddles are being sent to Debbie Wachter
on January 13.

Happy anniversary to Jim and Linda Burke. They will
celebrate number 17 on January 19.

When you see Vivian Walsh, be sure to wish her a belat-
ed happy birthday. She celebrated her 90th birthday on
December 8. Belated birthday wishes also go out to Lindsay
and Brigid Malone who share a December 14 birthday.

If an apple a day keeps the doctor away, we need to send
some to Bridget Cook. Wishing you a speedy recovery,
Bridget.

The Float Committee has started their weekly meetings
and would like to invite you to get involved. They will meet
every Thursday in the Pub at 7 pm.

To have your important events included in
this column, please jot them down on the flyers found on the

tables at the membership meetings or email me at
barbcomiskey@gmail.com.

COME CELEBRATE THE
BEST NIGHT OF THE YEAR-

OUR 40TH ANNIVERSARY!

Saturday, January 27 is the big night, and we want you to
share the celebration with us as we open the doors at 7 PM
to begin this very special night. With an open bar, party
favors, drink specials, hors d’oeuvres, door prizes and the
great music of the Mary's Lane band, our Anniversary Party
promises to be one of the best nights you’ll have at the Club.

Ladies, we’d love for you to show off your favorite semi-
formal attire, and gentlemen, this is one of the few times you
need to wear your best suit for our gala affair!

Our 40th Anniversary Committee has been meeting and
planning for the past several months to ensure that this is a
memorable night for everyone. One of the highlights of the
evening will be the drawing for special door prizes, and one
lucky person will be the first passenger on our 2018 Club
trip to ??? — which will be announced that night!

Tickets for this event must be ordered and paid for in
advance so that there is no waiting in line at the door or out
the door in the cold. Tickets are $30 for members and $35
for non-members, and are available from Mary Jo Gurry and
Sue McGill. Their phone numbers and addresses are listed
in this issue of the Schanachie.

Call and order your tickets now for the best party ever!

A LOOK BACK
Bruce Greig

Serving as President of the Irish American Club East Side
was a satisfying and humbling experience. With so many
fun times and great experiences it’s hard to decide what was
best. One of my fondest memories is when we created a
committee to have a membership drive. With a lot of hard
work and the commitment of a great committee, executive
board and supportive club members we managed to bring
our membership close to 3,500 members. This is just one of
hundreds of fantastic memories from my presidential tenure.
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Join us for
The Joe Schindly Chili Bowl!

On Saturday, January 13, 2018 we will resurrect one of
Joe Schindly’s passions “The Chili Cook Off!” Please join
is for the Inaugural Joe Schindly Chili Bowl at 5 pm in the
Phil Walsh Cabaret Room! Judging will begin at 6 pm and
prizes will be awarded in several categories as well as The
Executive Board Challenge! We challenge Board Members
to face off against each other and then take on the winners
of the other categories!

The Pub will be open to help quench the fires and ease the
burn!

We hope that you all will join us in celebrating Chili and
Joe Schindly!

The more the merrier, so make your plans now and get
your original recipes together for fun and feast!

Please let me know that you’ll be joining us by calling me
at 440-821-0066, or send me an email at Rheiss001(@att.net

We’re looking forward to seeing Members and their
Guests!

Music by Plaid Sabbath 6:30 - 8 pm.

Bob Heiss, Chair
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Membership Has Its Privileges
By Linda Walsh

J* YOUR vote counts! Vote on action at the monthly
membership meetings. You must sign the attendance sheet
to earn credit. Please don’t sign in for anyone but yourself.

o If you attend three meetings between July and May,
you can vote in the June election for Board members.

#* Card carrying members pay the member price for
Club events.

#* Receive our monthly newsletter, The Schanachie,
delivered to your home.

¥ New members will receive a Club Pin and a copy of
our bylaws by attending a membership meeting.

There were 84 members signed in at the December meet-
ing.

If you paid your dues, but are not receiving The
Schanachie, contact Membership Secretary, Linda Walsh.
The Schanachie is available online on the Club website
(eastsideirish.org) and on our Facebook page (IACES).

If you have a child 18 years of age who has come off your
Family Membership, we have a membership rate of $20 per
year until s/he reaches age 21. New members:

Rose & Cavan Dickson Susan & Gary White
Lianna Cabral & Sean Triskett
Katherine & David Giancola
Debra Lange Donna & John Foisel
Lisa & Eric Foisel Holly & Joe Prankas

Note from the Editor

All articles must be submitted to me by e-mail at:
schanachie@gmail.com

They can be typed in Word and do not have to have
any limit on the width. No spaces before new paragraphs,
no returns at the end of each line and if you use tabs do
not use multiple tabs. The printer will fix the tabs.
Pictures must be jpeg (jpg). Send to me as an attachment
in your e-mail. Proofreading staff will meet for proof-
reading in January 10 at 7 pm. Ann Turk.

Monthly Membership Meetings

Members last names beginning with the following letters
please bring a dessert for that month's meeting. Any ques-
tions please call Dolly Luskin at 216-261-0967.

Month Letter Month Letter
JANUARY A&B JULY N&O
FEBRUARY C & D AUGUST P,Q&R
MAR. E&F SEPTEMBER S

APRIL G, H&I OCTOBER T,U&V
MAY JJK&L NOVEMBER W, X, Y & Z
JUNE M DECEMBER All Members

Keep up to date with weekly email
blasts from the IACES!

Do you know that the IACES sends
out weekly email blasts with information
on upcoming events at the IACES,
Padraic Pearse and the greater lIrish
community? If you would like your email
address added to this list, please contact
Sarah Dirk at obriendirk@gmail.com or
216-337-9004

4 )

- J

HEADLINES and DEADLINES

If you would like to submit an article for the
Schanachie, the deadline for the February issue is
January 1. You may continue to send your articles
to the Club or you may email them to
Schanachie@gmail.com. Submission time is not the only
criteria for inclusion and we reserve the right to edit due to
content and space. If you have any questions call Ann at
440-943-3088 or Kevin McCluskey at 216-956-2653.

“In Memoriam” Plaque

In the lower hall there is an "In Memoriam" Plaque
with the names of deceased members of the Club listed.
If you have a friend or loved one that was a member of
the Club and has passed away and you would like their
name to be included on this Plaque, you can send their
name and a check for $50.00 made out to the Irish
American Club or you can contact Jean Walsh at 440-
942-3207
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Published by the Irish American Club * East Side Inc.
Kevin McCluskey Chairman
Editor: Ann Turk (440-943-3088)

Ad Manager: Kevin McCluskey (216-956-2653)
Circulation: Pat Homan (440-946-6232)
Contributing Editors: Linda Burke
Barbara Comiskey *Rose Marie Eppich
Rosemary Nugent * Sharon Spinks

Executive Board Members 2017-2018

President Kevin McCluskey 216-956-2653
Vice President Mary Alice Curran 440-665-8110
Recording Secretary Sarah Dirk 216-337-9004
Treasurer Patty Campbell 219-965-3162
Membership Secretary Linda Walsh 216-538-1358
Members at Large Erin Homan 440-382-6287
Amy Logan 440-567-5170
Mike Byrne 216-990-2581
Chris Faith 440-341-4763
Club Website:

www.eastsideirish.org

Irish American Club: 216-731-4003
Pub: 216-731-1189
Club Fax: 216-731-6120
WiFi: Username-IACES
Password: 2167314003
Schanachie: schanachie@gmail.com
www.facebook.com/IACES/

Pub Hours for Fall and Winter

Monday CLOSED

Tuesday CLOSED

Wednesday 6 PM- 11 PM
Thursday 6 PM- 11 PM
Friday 6 PM- 1 AM
Saturday 6 PM- 1 AM
Sunday 1 PM- 11 PM

Closing time of the Pub is at the bartender's discretion

SUNSHINE CLUB

If you know of a member who is sick or if there has been
a death in the family, Mary Kay Malone, Chairperson of the
Sunshine Club, will try and send a card on behalf of the
Club. You can contact Mary Kay at 216-337-4356 or send
her an e-mail mkm1159@yahoo.com with the member’s
information.

TICKET POLICY

Tickets for any event at the Irish American Club East
Side can be obtained by phone or mail. When mailing your
ticket request, please be sure to include a self-addressed,
stamped envelope and a check made payable to: Irish
American Club East Side. If you pre-order a dinner for an
event and do not show up or you do not cancel within 48
hours of the dinner, you will be billed by the Club for the
price of the meal.

Sue McGill
20971 Morris Ave.
Euclid, OH 44123

216-386-2194
wahoosmc(@aol.com

Mary Jo Gurry
5096 Karen Isle
Willoughby, OH 44094
216-375-5468

maryjogurry@gmail.com

Tickets for sold out events must be paid for by the
Thursday prior to the event.

Club Rental Information

The Irish American Club is available for rentals of all
sizes. We can accommodate showers, graduations, banquets,
receptions of all kinds, and of course, weddings. We have
two facilities available, the upper hall for larger parties and
the Phil Walsh Cabaret room for smaller parties. Koumbaros
is the exclusive caterer for the upper hall. If you wish to rent
the lower hall you may bring in your own homemade food
but you also have the option of using our club caterer. To
reserve either the upper hall or the Phil Walsh Cabaret room,
please call Becky 440-657-6282.

ON AIR IRISH RADIO

Saturday
10am - 11am: Johnson Brothers Irish Hour WKTL FM 90.7

Sunday
7am - 9am: Sweeney Astray WCBS FM 89.3 & on wesb.org
10am - 12 pm: Gerry Quinn’s Irish Hours WHK AM 1420

with Colleen Corrigan Day, Eddie Fitzpatrick & J. C.
Sullivan

1pm - 3 pm: Echoes of Erin WCWA AM 1230 w/John
Connolly

6pm - 7 pm: Song of Britain & Ireland WCPN FM 90.3
w/Joe Nichols & Kevin McGinty

4pm - 6pm: Beyond the Pale WRUW FM 91.1 w/Roger
Weist

5pm - 6pm: The Hooley Hour WHK AM1420

9pm - 10pm: Hooley Hour WHK AM 1420 w/Tara Quinn &
Josh Vaughan
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The Green Pages

Please support the businesses that support us!

McMaﬁon—Coyne-Wmnwnio

Funeral Homes

38001 Euclid Avenue 6330 Center Street
Willoughby, OH 44094 Mentor, OH 44060
(440) 942-0700 (440) 255-1655

Michael F. Coyne - Anthony Vitantonio
Anthony R. Previte - Kevin Coyne

MCVFuneralHomes.com + mcv0700@sbcglobal.net

Jack Murphy’s

Tradewinds Lounge
319 East 200th St., Euclid
Happy Hour between
3 - 6 Weekdays
216-481-8228

LAKEFRONT LINES

267-8810
CUSTOM TOURS AND CHARTERS
47 & 55 PASSENGER DELUXE COACHES

HOPKINS AIRPORT LIMOUSINE SERVICE
267-8282
LOCAL SHUTTLE SERVICES
VANS, MINI BUSES AND SEDANS
ALL YOUR TRANSPORTATION NEEDS COVERED

MuRrraYy & Brack

Michael D. Murray

Attorney at Law

38109 Euclid Avenue | Willoughby, Ohio 44094
p 440-946-LAWS | p440-350-1616 | f 440-946-0644
attymurray@ameritech.net

South Fucld
De] ohn (216) 291-3530
- Hynn-Mylott gy qugnby tills
FUNERAL HOMES AND CREMATION SERVICES (440) 516_5555
Mullally Funeral Services
Mullally Funeral
Services

(216) 531-9411

Defohnlfuneral.com
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MusicBox IRISh
SwpwrCllb  SUNOAYS

CLEVELAND'S BEST IRISH BANDS

Doors: 3:00 pm Music: 4:00 pm
Free family fun! Weekly food & drink specials.
See MusicBoxCLE.com for this week's band.
West Bank of the Flats near Shooters

Support Our Club
Advertise in the Schanachie

Corporate Sponsors:

We would like to thank all of our Corporate Sponsors. Support those who support us.

Harp Level: Claddagh Level:
Bluestone Division — Ancient Order of Hibernians Eastside Landscaping
Cleveland Whiskey Jack Murphy's Tradewinds Lounge
Daugherty Construction Inc. Schulte Mahon-Murphy Funeral Home
Flannery’s Pub Skinny’s Bar and Grille
Irish American News Summit Painting
Koumbaros Catering The Travel Connection
Mayo Society of Greater Cleveland
Monreal Funeral Home Shamrock Level:
Music Box Supper Club Muldoon’s Saloon and Eatery
Packy Malley's IBEW Local #38
Henry Fence

Lake County Captains
Adelio’s Contracting
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